St Edmund’s Hall

This year was one of consolidation of the new hirers attracted after pre-school moved. Over the last year, exercise classes were nearly half of the uses of the Hall. Village clubs remain significant users and the Friday morning café and market has become a place to meet and exchange local news and views.

Use of the Hall 
Over the year, the Hall was used on 619 occasions (2016: 379). Regular users use was 559 (2016: 330). There were 60 one-off events (2016: 49) - wedding receptions, parties, plays, music, quizzes and other fund-raising events and funeral teas. 

Fabric of the Hall

A new bunded oil tank was installed to replace the old one that was getting to the end of its life. Public open Wi-Fi was set up. Curtains were put up in the Activity Room. 25 chairs for the Main Hall were purchased to replace those showing signs of failure.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
A number of major projects were reviewed during the year and are planned to be implemented in the current year:
1. Burglar alarm and security cameras
1. Dishwasher in the kitchen
1. Create patio area behind hall
1. Insulate Main Hall roof
1. Change lighting to LED

We will look for grants to help defray the cost of these projects.

Events
Film nights continue monthly. As well as the opportunity to view a recent film at a modest price, you can chat to friends over a drink or an ice-cream both before the performance and during an interval.	

One-off events held in the Hall range from annual dinners to weddings. These bring a proportionately higher revenue to the Hall both in respect of hire fees and, indirectly, through bar takings.

Our Annual Meeting is on Thursday, 1 June. If you are interested in finding out more about us, come along. 

WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU!




